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Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome to our second newsletter! 

This term has been a truly enriching time for our children as they have deepened their understanding of faith 

through a variety of meaningful activities in Religious Education. From exploring new topics in class to living 

out our Pilgrims of Hope pledges, we have embraced every opportunity to grow spiritually and support those 

in need. 

We began the season of Lent with a spectacular Ash Wednesday service, where we reflected on the im-

portance of prayer and fasting. This set the tone for a season of renewal, culminating in a powerful Stations 

of the Cross service, where the children  took time to reflect on the journey of Jesus and its relevance in their 

own lives. Our Lenten Walk for Nature was another special highlight, as we united as a school community to 

raise funds for CAFOD while appreciating the beauty of God’s creation.  We raised    £205.00   Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Another big thank you to all who took part in our  ‘Guess the name of the Easter Bunny’ fundraiser for the 

Liverpool Youth Pilgrimage.  We raised £100. 

In addition to these special events, our pupils have engaged in thoughtful classroom discussions, scripture 

reflections, and acts of service that bring faith to life in practical ways. Through projects, prayers, and daily 

interactions, they have demonstrated compassion and a commitment to making the world a better place. 

Their enthusiasm and dedication are a true testament to the values we hold dear as a school community. 

Wishing you all a blessed and joyful Easter! 

Mrs Houghton 

 



To Know You More 

Clearly 

We now have Foundation Stage, Year One, Year Two and Year Three  working on the new 

Religious Education  Directory ‘To Know You More Clearly.’ 

NURSERY: 

The children in Nursery have been learning about Lent and how it is a very special time for us 

to care more, share more and give more.  We planted some sunflower seeds and the children 

learned that they would need to show love to the seeds in order for them to grow  

 

RECEPTION: 

The children in Reception have been thinking about different ways that they can show love to 

their family and friends and to God.  They thought about how they could be more like  

Jesus.    They also thought about the importance of saying sorry and forgiving those that are 

sorry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



To Know You More 

Clearly 

YEAR ONE: 

Year One role played the story of Palm Sunday. The children discussed how they felt when they 

first saw Jesus enter the town. We talked about the meaning of the words ‘Hosanna!’  

The children made palms and waved them joyfully as Jesus approached.  



YEAR TWO: 

Y2 two have been learning about how Jesus cured a man so that he could walk again. We heard the story of 

The Last Supper and explored the disciples’ feelings. We thought about the parable of the missing sheep and 

how Jesus calmed the stormy waters when out on the boat with his disciples. We made our own boats and 

also crafted our own missing sheep. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR  THREE: 

Year 3 have been working on their fourth topic Desert to Garden. 

They listened to the story of The Last Supper (Matthew 26:26-29) as an introduction to 

learning about the different elements which make up Mass.  They enjoyed re-enacting the 

story and the words. 

 



Come and See 
YEAR FOUR: 

Y4 have been exploring the topic of Self-Discipline. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Come and See 
  

Year Five: 

Year Six: 



Prayer and  

Liturgy 

Through our class and whole school worship, we have united in prayer, scripture, and 

song, preparing our hearts for Easter and reflecting on the themes of forgiveness, com-

passion, and renewal. This sacred time has been a reminder of God’s endless mercy and 

our call to walk in His light. We have enjoyed using our prayer garden to celebrate class 

worship over the half term and our school Mass celebrations have brought our  

community together in joy and spiritual reflection.  



The Stations of the Cross hold a deep and powerful meaning for children, helping them to under-

stand Jesus’ journey of love and sacrifice in a way that speaks to their hearts. Through each sta-

tion, they reflect on compassion, courage, and faith, seeing how Jesus’ suffering connects to the 

struggles people face today. 

Our service in church was truly beautiful and moving, as the children prayerfully walked through 

each station, reflecting on Christ’s love for us. With prayers, readings, and moments of silence, 

we were drawn into the depth of Jesus’ sacrifice, making this Lenten journey even more meaning-

ful. It was a special time of faith, reflection, and gratitude, reminding us of the hope and love that 

Easter brings. 



Catholic Life  
What a beautiful morning we had for our Lenten walk for.  The walk was a little different this year 

as we were combining it with a Walk for Creation.  We journeyed  as pilgrims of hope, caring for 

God’s creation and all who share in it. In this Jubilee Year of the Church, we reflected on our call 

to be stewards of the Earth, walking in faith and solidarity with those in need. With each step, we 

raised vital funds for CAFOD, supporting communities most affected by climate change and  

poverty. Together, we walked with hope, justice, and love, embracing the beauty of creation and 

our shared responsibility to protect it for future generations.   Once again thank you to all who 

donated. 



 

Catholic Life  

PILGRIMS OF HOPE 

We have continued to share activities to explore how we can be pilgrims of hope to 

others during this  Jubilee year and beyond.  Some of the children  

completed ‘hands of hope’ where they thought about their hopes for the world.  As a 

school, we have pledged three  

commitments to show that we are living out our Pilgrims of Hope message.  



The children enjoyed guessing the name of our cuddly Easter bun-

ny! This fun activity was part of our fundraising efforts to support 

the Liverpool Youth Pilgrimage, whose volunteers are dedicating 

their time to assisting the sick and vulnerable during their pilgrim-

age to Lourdes this year. 

As a school, we are committed to pledges of faith and service, espe-

cially as we celebrate this Jubilee Year of the Church. 

A big thanks to our Mini Vinnies for supporting this and to all who 

donated. 

Thank you! 

 

 



Coming up... 

Next term, we will continue our Pilgrims of Hope journey and honour Mary, our Mother, during her 

special month of May.  

We will come together in church for our May Procession, where selected classes will bring ‘flowers of 

the rarest’ to lay before Mary.  The eldest and the youngest child will also crown Mary during this spe-

cial service.   

The children will have the opportunity to pray the Rosary and deepen their understanding of its spir-

itual significance. 

Best wishes 

Mrs Houghton RE subject leader. 

Our children in Year 4 will be making their First Holy Communion on Satur-

day, 3rd May at St. Thomas of Canterbury church.  This is a very special time 

for the children and their families.  We hold them all in our prayers as they 

continue to grow and develop in their faith.  

There will be a special family Mass for the children and their families of Year 

4 who have now completed their Sacramental journey.  The Mass marks the 

end of their workshops and preparation.  This will take place at church on 

Wednesday, 23rd April at 6pm. 


